
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday October 8th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 8th October 2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr T Turner and  Cllrs M Bulley, E Wilson, J Betney and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 2 Public Members. District Cllr Bromell was in attendance. 
1.  Open Forum & AOB – It was raised that in general parish council meetings were not known about it. This will be covered in item 8.
2. Apologies – Cllrs B Shipley, H Studholme, C Eden, E Wilson, S Wood and County Cllr Connett sent apologies. 
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr Bulley for Mr Harvey’s cheque.
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 10th September– Cllr Betney (p), Cllr Bulley (s) & Cllr Turner signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area inspection and resurface – The Play Area and timber frames have been inspected by Cllrs Shipley and Turner and all is felt to not need any repairs. A discussion took place regarding the three quotes and subject to the Soft Surfaces 40mm being agreed with Playsafety this canbe accepted and they can be appointed to do the work. Cllr Betney (p) Cllr Bulley (s) that this be agreed - vote UNANIMOUS.  The Clerk will contact Playsafety to get the answer to the surface depth and then appoint the company as appropriate.   Chloe Bickley raised the issue of slipperiness of the wood surfaces on the play equipment, this will be looked at. 
6. Defibrillator installation and course – The Clerk has contacted Cardiac Science to request a familiarisation course as Tedburn has confirmed this was included in the purchase package.  
7. Co-Option – Two parishioners have come forward Louise Brind and Chloe Bickley. Emma Wilson and Harry Studholme have also agreed to be co-opted again and this leaves just one vacancy outstanding. Cllr Betney (p) Cllr Bulley (s)that all be co-opted with immediate effect – vote UNANIMOUS.  The Clerk will email the Register of Interests and Code of Conduct for completion and to bring to the next meeting in November. 
8. Engaging with Parishioners – Cllr Betneys suggestions on how we can better engage with our Parishioners was shared prior to the meeting. Greater awareness of the Facebook page and website was needed and this will be put in a notice in the Tedburn Times, on the notice boards and in the Village Hall.   Cllr Betney spoke about how after speaking to some parishioners, there is little awareness of what is going on in the Village and also by the Parish Council.  Cllr Betney, Louise Brind and Chloe Bickley have been to the Lamb Inn and arranged a social event for October 21st at the Lamb Inn, where locals will get cheaper drinks and will connect parishioners together.  Flyers will be delivered to parishioners for this event to get as many people there as possible. They will use this opportunity to find out how people wish to be contacted. The website would be an ideal platform for this but needs a revamp to attract visitors.  People also need to send material to the website to be displayed.  It was suggested the “webmaster” who runs the website be invited to the social event and also to the next Parish Council meeting to look at what can be done with the site.  Also, to enquire if he is able to continue in the “webmaster” role or whether this needs to be allocated to someone else. 
The flyer will be sent to the Clerk for publishing to the web and it will be shared on the Facebook page. 
9. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
The Clerk has been in contact with Cllr Connett who has sent his apologies for this meeting but will attend the meeting in November.  If we have any specific questions relating to DCC the Clerk is happy to pass these on to Cllr Connett and he will reply via email. 

District Cllr Bromell:  the Clerk has sent the completed form for his fund, to which £500 towards the defibrillator has been applied for.  He has attended the licensing committee which allocates licences for events and explained how this works. 
The Clerk reported 

	TDC
	October 31st crowdfund project talk at TDC
Communities Together Fund (formerly Electors Fund)
Where we have to apply together with other Parish Council.

Clerk has spoke to Tedburn about sharing mobile speed signs and will contact Whitestone if this is something HB would like to take further. 
	Does anyone want to go?
Do we want to apply for shared speed signs with Tedburn?

It was agreed this was a good idea and the Clerk will progress this. 

	Village Hall
	The WiFi password is Holcombe.  
The email for the website is webmaster@longdownvillage.com
	This was shared.  It was suggested it be displayed in the hall.

	DCC
	The missing arm of the sign at Perridge Cross has been reported to DCC again under reference ENQ181160161. Cllr Eden has sent a photo of the junction and this has been forward to DCC Highways.  It is due for assessment tomorrow 9/10/18.
	The Clerk will feedback to all when repaired.



10. Planning  - 

18/01370/FUL – Mr N Harris Lite Homes Ltd – Two storey rear extension and decking – comments were passed regarding the provision of adequate sewerage requirements given the additional toilet facilities being added. Has additional run off water been allowed for and adequate provision for this to be taken away safely been provided. The Clerk will send this to TDC and await a reply.  
18/01380/FUL – Mr N Harris, Lite Homes Ltd – Two storey side extension and entrance porch – as above comments to be sent to TDC. 
18/01798/FUL – Mr C And Mrs J Ramsden, Cutteridge Cottage – Raise Roof and extension – after viewing documents Cllr Betney (p) Cllr Turner (s) this was SUPPORTED – vote UNANIMOUS.
DECISIONS -   

18/01571/FUL, Brookfield Yard, Tedburn Road – Formation of toilet, shower and staff canteen block –GRANTED
11. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Turner (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories were agreed to sign the cheques. However, as only 2 present and Cllr Bulley has an interest in Mr Harvey’s cheque it was agreed the Clerk could obtain other signatures away from the meeting. 
Second half of the precept has been paid by TDC.
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages September 2018 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£193.05
	
	£193.05

	761

	DCC Pension Fund
	October Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	762

	Mr N Harvey
	July, August, September, October grass cutting
(chq 760 misplaced so cancelled and reissued)
	£200.00
	
	£200.00
	763

	

	


Meeting closed – 20:55
The next meeting will be Monday 12th November 2018 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


